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Important Dates
November
Mon 14th - UR visit to Smugglers 
Way

Friday 11th - Deadline for ordering 
school photographs

Sunday 13th-Remembrance Sunday 
and Kindness Day

Monday 14th - Friday 18th
Anti Bullying Week - 
Theme “Power of Good”

Wednesday 16th- Y1 & Y2 trip to The
Horniman Museum

Friday 18th - Children in Need “The  
Big Spotacular”

December:
Friday 2nd- Christmas 
Jumpers/Craft day
Wednesday 7th-Battersea Arts
Centre for UR and Y1
Friday 9th - UR/Seniors
Christmas Recital at 3pm
Wednesday 14th - LR 
Christmas Recital 3pm

       Friends of Eveline 
          PTA Meeting
 Tuesday 15th November
               5:30pm

 11th November 2016

            REMEMBRANCE DAY
                                      During assembly today, the children 
                              remembered and reflected on all of the conflicts that 
                     we have been involved in and how important it is to remember    
                        all of the soldiers that have fought for this country over the 
                               decades. We all learnt about the importance wearing 
                          a poppy and held a two minute silence as a mark of respect.    
              Wear your poppy with pride this Remembrance Sunday 13th November.

                                      CHILDREN IN NEED
    
On Friday 18th November we will be fundraising in school to support Children In Need. The theme this year is ‘The Great Spotacular’ so 
pay £1 and come to school as spotty as you like. Please note that we are selling merchandise in the school foyer, so please give generously. 
We are also hoping to have a cake sale on the day so please get baking to support this worthwhile charity. Thank you!

                     WANDSWORTH RECYCLING CENTRE

On Wednesday 9th November, Years 4, 5 and 6 went to the Wandsworth Recycling Centre. 
Our coach was quite fancy - especially the leather seats! Jon and Deborah met us - they had 
already been to EDS. They took us to a room with a timeline. We were surprised when we 
heard that Shakespeare’s Dad got fined for littering! We watched a video on recycling and 
learnt that instead of throwing away plastic bottles, you can use 
them again and again. Then Jon showed us into a room which 
was really smelly! Through the window we watched lorries 
emptying everyone’s rubbish. It got mixed by an emormous 
‘claw’ and then sent off to be sorted by really cool machines 
into cardboard, paper, plastic, glass and tin. Those are the five 
materials we MUST recycle! Sadly, we found out that we are 
the only living things that create rubbish. We saw the compost 
bin and the special worms which make it work quicker and got to make our own paper 
which was really fun. Toni and Jayne made us a delicious lunch and we tried to make it waste 
free by recycling everything afterwards. Last year the percentage of waste recycled went 
down. We want to help bring it up again. By Arish, Archie, Jack and Benjamin

                Power of Reading Wandsworth project

We are pleased to say that we are participating in the Wandsworth “Power of Reading” project.
This project is to encourage children to read more, which will lead to outstanding progress in 
reading and writing. It will also develop positive attitudes to reading;

                                                                   Children are:

                                      * Choosing to read more often and at greater length
                                      * Keen to read more challenging books
                                      * More confident and knowledgeable in talking about books
                                      * Willing to seek out deeper meanings in text
                                      * Showing greater enjoyment and achievement in writing



Year 5 - Arish Malik 02/11/06 
Lower Reception - Archie Moore 02/11/12
Year 2 - Freddy Winning 06/11/09
Lower Reception - Evelyn Ten 08/11/12
Upper Reception - Robbie Winning 13/11/11
Lower Reception - Alexander Hills 13/11/12
Seniors - Jack Mann 15/11/05
Year 2 - Maximilien Pawson 16/11/09

Upper Reception - Thomas Smith 16/11/11
Miss Sarrasine - 17/11
Lower Reception - Freddie Powell 17/11/12
Seniors -Sean Bennett 18/11/05
Lower Reception - Joshua Fox 21/11/12
Lower Reception - Georgia Payne 21/11/12
Upper Reception - David Lovelock-Knibb 23/11/11
Lower Reception - Zachariah Tafader 24/11/12

November Birthdays

Stars of the Week

Lower Reception - Bethany Scott and Claudia Bentall have good participation in making excellent 
                                        Remembrance Day Wreaths

Upper Reception- Lucas’s listening has been superb, he has also improved in his literacy and is writing sentences   
                                       independently. 
                                       Scarlet’s reading has been amazing and her all round behaviour is super.Well done!!                              
                                       

Year 1 - Maria has improved in independent reading and writing. Keep it up!

Year 2 - Mia’s grammar and spelling has been excellent!

Year 3 - Mischa shows great enthusiasm and participates in all lessons. She is a pleasure to teach!

Year 4 - Mya has been working hard on her papers and produced a lovely firework poem.

Year 5 - Jack has made a big improvement in Maths. Well done.

Seniors - Elodie has had a positive attitude and dedication in improving her Maths.

Congratulations for this weeks stars!

Lower Reception - Bethany Scott/Claudia Bentall
Upper Reception - Lucas Jikiemi/Scarlet Richards
                      Year 1 - Maria Kostyleva
 
                      Year 2 - Mia Phisatory
                      Year 3 - Mischa Jayaram
                      Year 4 - Mya Wilson
                      Year 5 - Jack Edward
                      Seniors - Elodie Moore

Sport Stars
Year 2- KS1 - Maximilien  (excellent teamwork during football fixture on Wednesday and top effort during PE)

Year 3 - KS2 - Isabella (Improved work ethic during PE and developing new skills over the course of the week)



On Monday 7th November, the girls in Year 4, 5 and 6 played netball against Wandsworth Prep. We were all put into teams and 
we were all excited to play the games and see what was going to happen. All of us tried really hard to win some of the games and 
apart from one draw, we won the rest of them!!!! It was great fun and we really enjoyed it. Our teamwork was great and we were all 
proud of what we had achieved. By Matilda Marks – Year Four

On Wednesday 9th November, Year 2 went to Rutherford House School to play a  football match.They loved trying their new skills 
that they have learnt in their Sports lessons. They managed some impressive high kicks, drag-backs, tackling, marking and 
blocking. Everyone had a brilliant time and showed great team spirit. Our children are looking forward to more matches in the 
future.
                                                                                CROSS COUNTRY RUNNING

The Cross Country season is upon us once again and the Warlingham School cross country races will be held in February 2017. 
This event is held annually and boys and girls in Key Stage Two are entered from schools in London and Surrey. Each school team 
is allowed six runners to run but only the first four runners are able to score.

The boys and girls races will be seen repeatedly so there will be male and female winners in team and individual races. It is 
estimated that there will be over 100 runners in each race.

Any boy or girl who has not run cross country before, will find it challenging as the races are held in mid winter and we cannot 
control the weather conditions, but we will be holding cross country practise over on Tooting Bec Common in the coming months 
to acclimatise the runners and also find out who are our best runners.

All boys and girls in Years 4, 5 and 6 are allowed to enter and the more you practise the better you will get, but remember only the 
best six boys and girls will be allowed to represent the school. Good luck and good running.

                                                                        By Joe Hegarty OBE

Sports News

This week the children went for walk to observe Autumn and splash in the puddles on Wimbledon 
Common. It was a cold and blustery day but the children were warm in their coats and 
                                waterproofs and enjoyed splashing in the puddles. 

		                                               Our EDS Pets
We are very excited to annouce the arrival of two very small, fluffy, Dwarf Hampsters to our EDS family. Our little friends have       
                       been visiting the classes and the children have been learning all about caring for hamsters. 
                              We are now in the process of choosing their names.

                                    MUSIC NEWS
We are very excited about the upcoming music events and performances that the children are involved in. Please note the following 
dates:
Wednesday 7th December – Year 5 and Year 6 carol singing at Clapham South tube station between 12pm and 1pm to support 
‘Health Poverty Action’
Friday 9th December – Christmas Music Recital at 3pm at The Polish Club, 211 Balham High Road for children in 
Upper Reception up to Year Six. All families welcome.
Wednesday 14th December – Christmas Music Recital at 3pm at The Polish Club, 211 Balham High Road for children in Lower 
Reception. All families welcome.

Thursday 15th December – ‘Winter Sounds 2016’ Concert at 7pm at Burntwood Academy for children in Year Three, Year Four, 
Year Five and Year Six.
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